

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

August 29, 2007

Dr. Chris Wilson CEO and Director Hunter Bay Resources Ltd. 595 Howe St., Suite 206 Vancouver, BC V6C 2T5

SENT BY EMAIL

Dear Dr. Wilson,

Re: Environmental Assessment Notification - Hunter Bay Resources

111

Please be advised that on August 28th, 2007, the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board decided on its own motion, pursuant to section 126(3) of the *Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act*, to conduct an environmental assessment on the mineral exploration project on Great Bear Lake proposed by Hunter Bay Resources (Land Use Permit Application S07C-004). A *Reasons for Decision* document will be released shortly describing the rationale for this decision.

Alan Ehrlich, Senior Environmental Assessment Officer with the Review Board will be leading this environmental assessment. Mr. Ehrlich will be advising you regarding the next steps in this process in due course. In the meantime, if you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Alan at (867) 766-7056 or by e-mail at achrelich@mveirb.nt.ca.

Sincerely,

Vern Christensen

Executive Director